

Lynwood Police Department

GREGORY THOMAS CHIEF OF POLICE

21460 LINCOLN HWY. LYNWOOD, IL. 60411 PHONE: (708)758-4744 FAX: (708)758-7141

Chief Rick Wesolowski

Thornton Police Department 700 Park Ave, Thornton, IL 60476

Subject: Appreciation for Assistance on February 16, 2025

Dear Chief Wesolowski,

I want to extend my sincere gratitude to you and your agency for the invaluable support provided to the Lynwood Police Department on Sunday, February 9, 2025. Your officer's assistance with perimeter containment during a critical incident, which required SSERT activation, was instrumental in ensuring a safe and successful resolution.

Thanks to the collaborative efforts of all involved, the situation was resolved without incident, and the target was subsequently charged. The professionalism and commitment demonstrated by your officers reflect highly on your department and exemplify the strong partnerships that are essential in law enforcement.

Please convey my appreciation to the officers who responded, and know that Lynwood PD stands ready to reciprocate should your department ever require assistance. I look forward to continuing our strong working relationship.

Thank you again for your support and dedication to public safety.

Sincerely,

Gregory Thomas

Chief of Police

Lynwood Police Department gthomas@villageoflynwood.net